DELAWARE COMMISSION OF VETERANS AFFAIRS

MEETING MINUTES

DECEMBER 17, 2013
Members Present: Lardizzone, Sarg, Armbruster, Carroll, Corsa, Goss, Farley, Hampton, Harden, McMullen, Newman, Newstadt, Seppala, Showell and Smith 
Members Excused: Keithley and Weir
The meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Staff Present: Knotts and Peterson
ADMINISTRATIVE REMARKS
John Knotts (DCVA Executive Director) – He announced that our website has a new feature, we now have an online donation application for both the trust fund and the Memorial Cemeteries. You can visit the website at: https://egov.delaware.gov/donations/vets/DCVA. He also spoke about the upcoming Veterans Court dates and mentor training and discussion followed.    
Dr. Enrique Guttin (VAMC Interim Director) - He spoke about the progress of selecting a new director and provided an update for the current construction at the Wilmington VA Hospital and discussion followed.
Ginny Yelland (VAMC Operations Manager for Ambulatory Care) – She addressed the issue of hiring a new doctor at the Dover Clinic and explained the difficulties they are facing and answered questions about other vacancies.  She also spoke about the Mobile Clinic and provided an update about the Angel Program at the VA Wilmington Hospital. 
Bill Peterson (DVH Administrator) – He spoke about the Home’s Christmas Party and provided a monthly report. He announced they had a visit from the pin-up girls from Los Angeles, CA.
Jessica Finan (Home of the Brave Director) – She provided an update on the male facility and a positive progress report for the upcoming female facility. She announced they have started an Adopt-A-Room Program.  The adopters can put their own spin on the room by buying furniture, paint, window treatments, etc. that are listed on the Adopt-A-Room Program form. 
PRESENTATIONS
Nolan Lewis (NABVets) – He introduced himself and provided an explanation of his organization’s purpose and the services they provide. 
MOTION BY MCMULLEN TO ACCEPT NOVEMBER COMMISSION MEETING MINUTES, SECONDED BY GOSS, MOTION CARRIED.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

NORTHERN CEMETERY

Commissioner Harden reported that there were 45 interments and 29 applications received for the month of November 2013. The Raise & Realign project is going well, all casketed fields have been completed and Greenleaf will return in the spring to complete the garden niche fields.  She commented that Greenleaf has done an excellent job and is very conscientious of our operation and mission.  The Wreaths Across America was held on December 14, 2013, and was a great success. Several of our staff members accepted delivery of the wreaths on Friday evening, December 13, 2013, and again on Saturday morning. Over 1,700 wreaths were placed throughout the Cemetery by approximately 250 volunteers.
SOUTHERN CEMETERY
Commissioner Goss reported that there were 15 interments and 39 applications approved for the month of November 2013.  Ellen Mitchell will be accompanied by Rep. Atkins for a tree lighting ceremony in the family room for Christmas and she is presenting the Veterans Cemetery with a Christmas tree. The new tankless hot water system has been installed and is working as expected and the new fire alarm/burglar alarm system will be installed in the next 4 to 6 weeks.  The Wreaths Across America was also held at the Southern Cemetery on December 14, 2013.
VETERANS SERVICES
Commissioner Corsa provided the Veterans Services & Outreach report.  For the month of November 2013, there were 137 claims filed, 208 decisions received and 1,937 claims still pending with an amount of $2,175,758 received in awards.  The service officers and staff members provided outreach at the Morris Correctional Institution, Georgetown Library and the Delaware National Guard 4th Annual Health and Wellness Expo. 
PERSONNEL
Commissioner Newman reported that Tom Perrone was hired as the Conservation Technician II at the Bear Cemetery.  Interviews for the Administrative Specialist III for the Bear Cemetery were conducted on December 16, 2013. 
HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES
Commissioner Farley provided a report for the Veterans Trust Fund.  Commissioner Corsa announced he will be doing a radio interview for the Veterans Trust Fund. He also spoke about TBI and announced the next TBI meeting will be at the American Legion Post #8 in Georgetown, DE on January 15, 2014, and discussion followed. 
LEGISLATIVE AFFAIRS
Vice-Chairman Sarg reported that he met with Senator Bushweller and Representative Scott’s staff person and provided details on that meeting. He also said that he has requested a meeting with Representative Jaques and Senator Ennis jointly in January 2014.
COMMEMORATIVE AFFAIRS
Commissioner Showell reported that there is no new business and no scheduled events before the next Commission meeting.  
ORGANIZATIONAL REPORTS

Armbruster (AMERICAN LEGION) – He attended the 238th Deployment Ceremony and their State Convention will be held in Dover. They are currently doing a raffle for the Wounded Warriors.  Their National Commander will visit in March 2014. 
Carroll (MOPH) – An officer from his Department presented a First Responders Award plaque to the officer recently shot in the face and he provided some history about the award. He also spoke about an organizational bulletin and the new Medal of Honor stamp. 
Corsa (VVA) – No report.
Farley (MCL) – Reported that the “Toys for Tots” campaign is going well and provided details.
Goss (KWVA) – Announced that they had their Christmas party and they have a new slate of officers that will be taking over in January 2014. He also wanted to thank the VVA for their efforts in getting a Korean War Memorial in Dover.
Hampton (At Large) – Reported that they are still trying to establish a Delaware chapter for the Iraq/Afghanistan veterans.  He worked with the First State Community Action Agency in providing Thanksgiving dinners. 
Harden (WAVES) – She announced she gave up her position and is no longer their treasurer.
Lardizzone (DAV) – Attended the “Toys for Tots” event with Senator Carper, the Christmas party at the Veterans Home and the KWVA Chapter 1 Christmas party. 
McMullen (AFSA) – Attended the 238th Deployment Ceremony and the Veterans Home Christmas party. He also attended a tree lighting ceremony and children’s benefit at Andrews AFB and a parade/tree lighting event at Dover AFB. 
Newman (VFW) – He just returned from the National Home for children and spoke about the visit. He announced that they will have their Council Administration meeting on January 13, 2014.  Budweiser is looking to sponsor some veterans from every state to go to the 2014 Super Bowl and he elaborated on the event.  
Newstadt (JWV) – He attended the 238th Deployment Ceremony.   
Sarg (MOAA) – He spoke about the legislation his organization has been working on in Washington, DC.
Seppala (MOWW) – He attended the 238th Deployment Ceremony, the National Guard Holiday concert and the combined MOWW/ROA Holiday luncheon. 
Showell (At Large) – She provided a heads-up that the Return Ceremony for the 198th will be programed for the March - April timeframe. The unit will be returning in waves, but the formal ceremony will be planned for after the entire unit returns. The move to the new Joint Forces Headquarters has been moved back to the March - April timeframe due to construction issues. She announced that the chair position for the Employer Support of Guard and Reserve (ESGR) is coming open.  She also spoke about the possibility of obtaining a position to head the Policy Academy Coalition. She announced that there was a lot of good feedback on the National Guard Holiday concert.  
Smith (DELVETS) – Reported that he worked on Stockings for Soldiers, their organization donated $3,000 to the Home of the Brave and DELVETS did a 5K run to help out with the “Toys for Tots”.  He announced the upcoming 2014 events; Medal of Honor Ceremony on March 25, 2014, Honor Guard dinner theater on March 29, 2014, Welcome Home VVA Ceremony on March 30, 2014, and the Governors Prayer Breakfast on May 4, 2014.
PUBLIC COMMENTS
Paul Davis commented that he is a big supporter of “Toys for Tots” and talked about the car show at the Veterans Home. He provided an update for the Watch School, provided a report about the Friends of the Veterans Trust Fund and discussion followed.  He announced that he had tickets for the KWV Memorial fundraiser and VVA Chapter 850 has secured a Huey helicopter. 
Mr. Knotts commented that the DCVA Newsletter getting ready to go out; so if any organization has input, please forward it to him right away.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING:  
January 21, 2014 at 10:00 AM
LOCATION:



Robbins Bldg, 802 Silver Lake Blvd, Suite 100






Dover, DE

ADJOURNED
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